Printed Pages – 8

# **J-52**

B.A. (Part-II) (Old Course)

Examination, 2021

(Foundation Course)

Paper - II

# **ENGLISH LANGUAGE**

Time Allowed : Three Hours

Maximum Marks : 75

Minimum Pass Marks : 25

**Note :** Attempt all questions. Marks are indicated against each question.

## UNIT-I

- Q. 1. Answer any five questions : 5×3=15
  - (a) Which nymphs have been driven by science from the woods ?
  - (b) What do you mean by the phrase : 'All men are scientists' ?
  - (c) Who is known as the legendary father of medicine ?
  - (d) Who is the earliest writer who wrote on medicine in ancient India ?

- (e) Name the kings under whom science flowered in ancient India ?
- (f) How did J.C. Bose save a large tree from dying during transplantation ?
- (g) Who was the founder of the Indian Mathematical Society ?
- (h) Why were mirrors banned from the wards where wounded soldiers were being brought ?

## UNIT-II

Q. 2. Read the following passage carefully and answer the following questions in your own words : 5

The rise of China is an epochal development that could change the international system drastically. If China was once a primarily agrarian, fendal and backward country, it is quite different today. Decades of economic reforms under the tight control of the communist party has transformed this country into an industrial and technological powerhouse. It is only a matter of time before China overtakes the United States

J-52

P.T.O.

## (3)

of America to become the world's largest economy. The economic rise has given certain strategic consequences as well. Today China is the world's second-largest military spender after the U.S. It has established itself as the mightiest force in the Asia-Pacific region. It has the ambition to become a global superpower. This rapid rise has upset the existing equilibrium of the international order which has been largely centred around the U.S. since the collapse of the Soviet Union in 1991.

Questions :

- (i) What is the meaning of the word 'epochal'?
- (ii) Which organisation did guide the economic reforms of China ?
- (iii) What kind of a country was China before it industrialised itself in a big way ?
- (iv) What is the status of China in the Asia-Pacific region ?
- (v) What is the ambition of China ?

# (4)

#### UNIT-III

- Q. 3. Write a report on any one of the following : 10
  - (i) A Blood Donation Camp organised by the Red Cross Unit of your Institution.
  - (ii) Environmental Awareness Programme organised in your Institution.
  - (iii) Gender Sensitization Programme organised in your Institution.

#### UNIT-IV

- **Q. 4.** Expand any one of the following :
- 10
- (i) A friend in need is a friend indeed.
- (ii) Adversity never comes alone.
- (iii) Unity is strength.

#### UNIT-V

- Q. 5. (a) Do as directed (any twenty) : 20
  - (i) Have you \_\_\_\_\_ university degree ?

## (A suitable article)

(ii) I have read \_\_\_\_\_ Mahabharata.

(A suitable article)

#### J-52

P.T.O.

## (5)

- (iii) There is \_\_\_\_\_ bird flying high in the sky.(A suitable article)
- (iv) My brother is \_\_\_\_\_ M.L.A. (A suitable article)
- (v) \_\_\_\_\_ you get a good job!(Give 'can' or 'may' which is appropriate)
- (vi) Can I \_\_\_\_\_ your pen ? (Proper form of 'use')
- (vii) We \_\_\_\_\_ lunch at 2.00 p.m. yesterday.

(Proper form of 'take')

- (viii) \_\_\_\_\_ as you desire. (Give 'have' or 'do' as suitable)
- (ix) I was praised by the chairman.(Suitable self-form)
- (x) We found \_\_\_\_\_ in difficulty.(Appropriate self-form)
- (xi) It was a very good thing. It was the \_\_\_\_\_ I ever got.

(Supply the superlative form of good)

(xii)	Knowledge is very important. It is the	
	thing in life.	
	(Supply the superlative form of	
important)		
(xiii)	You (write) a letter now.	
	(Supply present continuous form of	
	write)	
(xiv)	We usually (spend) our	
	vacations here.	
	(Give present indefinite form of the	
	bracketed word)	
(xv)	They gone to Raipur yesterday.	
	(Correct the above sentence)	
(xvi)	Sudha does her B.Sc. last year.	
	(Correct the above sentence)	
(xvii)	It is very hot, I take an umbrella.	
	(Use the compulsion showing modal)	
(xviii	) you have a good journey ?	
	(Use the modal of blessing)	

(6)

J-52

# (7)

(xix) All people \_\_\_\_\_ obey their parents and teachers.

(Use the modal of desirability)

(xx) Do you duty.

(Change the voice)

- (xxi) Who composed this music. (Change into passive form)
- (xxii) They were punished by us. (Change the voice)
- (xxiii) Don't hide the truth \_\_\_\_\_ me. (Give a suitable preposition)
- (xxiv) You \_\_\_\_\_ I did this work. (Give the proper conjunction)
- (xxv) I like <u>to swim</u> in a river.(Replace the underlined with a gerund construction)
- (b) Vocabulary :
  - (i) Give synonyms of the following words

     (any five) : 5
     knowledge, admire, king, rule, award, search, find

# (8)

(ii) Give antonyms of the following words

(any five) :
punish, dark, educated, untrained, gentle, kind, native

(iii) Make nouns of the verbs given below

(any five) :

construct, destruct, move, punish, intend, induct, orient

Printed Pages – 8

# **JN-52**

B.A. (Part-II) (New Course)

Examination, 2021

(Foundation Course)

Paper - II

# **ENGLISH LANGUAGE**

Time Allowed : Three Hours

Maximum Marks : 75

Minimum Pass Marks : 25

**Note :** Attempt all questions. Marks are indicated against each question.

# UNIT-I

- Q. 1. Answer any five questions : 5×3=15
  - (a) Which nymphs have been driven by science from the woods ?
  - (b) What do you mean by the phrase : 'All men are scientists' ?
  - (c) Who is known as the legendary father of medicine ?
  - (d) Who is the earliest writer who wrote on medicine in ancient India ?

- (e) Name the kings under whom science flowered in ancient India ?
- (f) How did J.C. Bose save a large tree from dying during transplantation ?
- (g) Who was the founder of the Indian Mathematical Society ?
- (h) Why were mirrors banned from the wards where wounded soldiers were being brought ?

# UNIT-II

Q. 2. Read the following passage carefully and answer the following questions in your own words : 5

The rise of China is an epochal development that could change the international system drastically. If China was once a primarily agrarian, fendal and backward country, it is quite different today. Decades of economic reforms under the tight control of the communist party has transformed this country into an industrial and technological powerhouse. It is only a matter of time before China overtakes the United States

JN-52

P.T.O.

## (3)

of America to become the world's largest economy. The economic rise has given certain strategic consequences as well. Today China is the world's second-largest military spender after the U.S. It has established itself as the mightiest force in the Asia-Pacific region. It has the ambition to become a global superpower. This rapid rise has upset the existing equilibrium of the international order which has been largely centred around the U.S. since the collapse of the Soviet Union in 1991.

Questions :

- (i) What is the meaning of the word 'epochal'?
- (ii) Which organisation did guide the economic reforms of China ?
- (iii) What kind of a country was China before it industrialised itself in a big way ?
- (iv) What is the status of China in the Asia-Pacific region ?
- (v) What is the ambition of China ?

# (4)

#### UNIT-III

- Q. 3. Write a report on any one of the following : 10
  - (i) A Blood Donation Camp organised by the Red Cross Unit of your Institution.
  - (ii) Environmental Awareness Programme organised in your Institution.
  - (iii) Gender Sensitization Programme organised in your Institution.

#### UNIT-IV

- **Q. 4.** Expand any one of the following :
- 10
- (i) A friend in need is a friend indeed.
- (ii) Adversity never comes alone.
- (iii) Unity is strength.

#### UNIT-V

- Q. 5. (a) Do as directed (any twenty) : 20
  - (i) Have you \_\_\_\_\_ university degree ?

## (A suitable article)

(ii) I have read \_\_\_\_\_ Mahabharata.

(A suitable article)

#### JN-52

**P.T.O.** 

## (5)

- (iii) There is \_\_\_\_\_ bird flying high in the sky.(A suitable article)
- (iv) My brother is \_\_\_\_\_ M.L.A. (A suitable article)
- (v) \_\_\_\_\_ you get a good job!(Give 'can' or 'may' which is appropriate)
- (vi) Can I \_\_\_\_\_ your pen ? (Proper form of 'use')
- (vii) We \_\_\_\_\_ lunch at 2.00 p.m. yesterday.

(Proper form of 'take')

- (viii) \_\_\_\_\_ as you desire. (Give 'have' or 'do' as suitable)
- (ix) I was praised by the chairman.

(Suitable self-form)

- (x) We found \_\_\_\_\_ in difficulty.(Appropriate self-form)
- (xi) It was a very good thing. It was the \_\_\_\_\_ I ever got.

(Supply the superlative form of good)

(xii)	Knowledge is very important. It is the
	thing in life.
	(Supply the superlative form of
impo	rtant)
(xiii)	You (write) a letter now.
	(Supply present continuous form of
	write)
(xiv)	We usually (spend) our
	vacations here.
	(Give present indefinite form of the
	bracketed word)
(xv)	They gone to Raipur yesterday.
	(Correct the above sentence)
(xvi)	Sudha does her B.Sc. last year.
	(Correct the above sentence)
(xvii)	It is very hot, I take an umbrella.
	(Use the compulsion showing modal)
(xviii)	you have a good journey ?
	(Use the modal of blessing)

(6)

JN-52

# (7)

(xix) All people \_\_\_\_\_ obey their parents and teachers.

(Use the modal of desirability)

(xx) Do you duty.

(Change the voice)

- (xxi) Who composed this music. (Change into passive form)
- (xxii) They were punished by us. (Change the voice)
- (xxiii) Don't hide the truth \_\_\_\_\_ me. (Give a suitable preposition)
- (xxiv) You \_\_\_\_\_ I did this work. (Give the proper conjunction)
- (xxv) I like <u>to swim</u> in a river.(Replace the underlined with a gerund construction)
- (b) Vocabulary :
  - (i) Give synonyms of the following words

     (any five) : 5
     knowledge, admire, king, rule, award, search, find

## (8)

(ii) Give antonyms of the following words
(any five) : 5
punish, dark, educated, untrained, gentle, kind, native
(iii) Make nouns of the verbs given below (any five) : 5

construct, destruct, move, punish, intend, induct, orient